
 

JOY INTERNATIONAL COLLEGE KADUNA 

Dear Parents, 

END OF 3RD TERM NEWS LETTER (2016/2017) 

By the mercy of God, we have successfully come to the end of the 2015/2016 academic session. We give all 

praise and adoration to God for His protection and providence. We also appreciate God for His faithfulness 

upon all parents, may His name be praised forever.   

We thank you all for your cooperation which made our moral and academic training a huge success 

throughout this session. We are humbled to inform you that in this session, there were a lot of improvements 

especially in the area of academic work and security. We gave security the maximum attention it deserves 

but above all, God, our Chief Security Officer is always with us. There were also outstanding improvements 

in many areas which include the upgrade of infrastructure and stability of staff.  

May the good Lord continue to keep us together as we partner in developing God fearing students that are 

destined to shine and rule the world.   

SOME OF OUR NEWSWORTHY ITEMS ARE: 

 RESUMPTION DATE AND TIME FOR FIRST TERM 2017/2018 SESSION: 

Thursday, 7th September 2017 (11:00 am – 4:00 pm) 

• All the newly admitted students 

• Returning SS1 and SS3 students 

Saturday, 9th September 2017 (10:00 am – 4:00 pm) 

• Returning JSS2, JSS3 and SS2 students.  

                                                              FINANCIAL NEWS 

Attached to this newsletter are two tellers for first term 2017/2018 session. We urge you to pay the sum on 

the two tellers before resumption if you can, otherwise, pay the sum on one of the tellers before the 

resumption date (7th September, 2017).  

                                               SCHOOL FEES DISCOUNT FOR 2017/2018 SESSION 

Please be informed that management has extended to 2017/2018 session. The school fees discount 

opportunity of 10 % (per session) granted to parents with more than three children and 5 % discount (per 

student) to parents that paid the school fees at once for 2017/2018 session is still obtainable.  

For any clarification, kindly contact the Head of Account; Mrs. Lumba Yakubu (08036001113) 



    

2017/2018 SUPPLEMENTARY ADMISSION EXERCISE 

We write to notify you that our supplementary admission for the 2017/2018 session to fill the few vacancies 

that exist in JSS1 and JSS2 is in progress. We beseech you to keep advertising and introducing our school to 

prospective parents in need of quality education. We are indeed grateful for believing in us. We will continue 

to work harder to surpass your expectations and make this school your dream school always. 

ONLINE RESULT 

Parents are advised to check or access the result of their children immediately they are uploaded. The result 

will be subject to change upon genuine complaint forwarded by parents or students within the first two 

weeks in which the results are uploaded. After the two weeks, no correction will be made. 

In other words, our online results can be corrected or adjusted within the first two weeks, which may affect 

the results of the entire class where the adjustments are made. Parents are to see the result within the two 

week period as tentative. The permanent results come up after the expiration of the two weeks. 

For technical support of our online documents, please contact: 

Mr. Charles Adedoyin: 08136184913 or 

Mr. Ishaya Elams: 07068271400 

ACADEMIC MATERIALS/LIST OF TEXTBOOKS FOR 2016/2017 SESSION 

Parents are to ensure that their children resume school with all the recommended text books of their new 

classes. The list of recommended text books can be downloaded or printed via the school website 

www.jickaduna.com.ng.  

School customized exercise books will be available for sale in the school shop during the holiday or on 

resumption day. Only the school customized note books will be recognized by the teachers.  

TAKE HOME ASSIGNMENT 

Attached to this newsletter are holiday take home assignments per subject for the students. The take home 

assignment will form the integral part of the welcome test that begins on 11th September 2017. We plead that 

you ensure that while the children rest, they also make very good use of the break by studying at home. The 

take-home assignment should be solved in students’ test and assignment note book per subject. 

UNIFORM 

 Parents are advised to co-operate with the school in ensuring that students dress properly in school and even 

at home in line with our moral training. Parents are therefore expected to replace the female skirts that are 

http://www.jickaduna.com.ng/


above the knee and the male pencil trousers. We do not allow fitted-wears for both boys and girls. Parents 

should please ensure that all students’ wears have their names stitched on. Stitching of names on uniforms 

include all inner wears.  Our students know the correct specifications.  

The correct shoes for classes are any pair of black shoes with flat sole, complete-cover, not semi-covered 

shoes, while brown sandals are the correct footwear for compound wear. Visit our website to see samples of 

shoes. 

PROVISIONS REQUIREMENTS 

You are requested to visit www.jickaduna.com.ng  to download or print the provision requirement. 

MOSQUITO NET 

All students are to resume with a mosquito treated net. No student will be admitted back to school without 

the mosquito treated net as the college will make it compulsory for all students to sleep inside their net. No 

student will be allowed to sleep in the hostel without using his or her mosquito treated net. Students are also 

to resume with the sticks to tie the net.  

COMPOUND CLEANING TOOLS FOR 2017/2018 SESSION 

Every student is required to resume with the following implement for compound cleaning:  

✓ two (2) brooms,  

✓ a hoe and 

✓ a ‘langa-langa’ cutlass. 

                  HAIRCUT AND PROPER TROUSERS STRICTLY FOR ALL MALE STUDENTS 

All male students are to resume with very low haircut and no male student is expected to return with any 

form of pencil trousers. Only our uniform material is acceptable. 

We call on you to ensure that your child returns back to school well-dressed right from home. The students 

are to wear their buckled sanders and not slippers.  

CALL FOR CONCERN 

We admonish our dear parents to complement the school effort by not to relenting in talking to the students 

on the need for them to always be at their best behaviour in and outside the school. The need to shun social 

vices such as stealing, extortion, bullying, ungodly relationships etc. should be emphasized.  

Parents should preach the need for students to genuinely love one another. Let the children see and realize 

the need to bring laurels home and not shame as a result of suspension or expulsion from school. The college 

is working very hard in introducing more activities that will improve the spirituality of our students. 

http://www.jickaduna.com.ng/


We request parents to closely monitor the activities of their children while at home. There is a lot of 

influences outside the school that is capable of neutralizing the effort of building God-fearing children and 

dampening the pride of parents for not having godly children.   

TRANSFER NOTIFICATION 

We hope to receive all our students back to their next classes. We passionately request you inform the school 

authority in case your child is not returning to our college. That will enable us fill the vacant space on time.   

Thank you and God bless you now and always. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mr. Bukola Alabi mnimn, arpa  

College Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  


